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Academic Activity Survey (AAS)

Hello and welcome to Oxford from the TRAC Costing and Pricing team in Finance.

You may have already heard about TRAC (The Transparent Approach to Costing), a Funding Councils initiative to identify the costs of Teaching and Research in Universities, and FEC (Full Economic Costing) which is a method for calculating the costs of research. The following note summarises how these are implemented here at Oxford and more importantly how this will affect you.

Since 2000, TRAC has been the standard methodology used by Higher Education Institutes (HEIs) in the UK for costing their main activities (Teaching, Research, and Other core activities), and it is increasingly informing the public funding of higher education. 

Introducing TRAC was a government requirement. It was developed in 1998 as part of the Transparency Review, was piloted during the academic year 1999/2000, and implemented progressively from 2000-01. 

TRAC has already introduced new processes and activities in all institutions that sit alongside existing accounting and project management systems. The most notable so far from an academic’s perspective are the requirements to allocate academic staff time via the Academic Activity Survey (AAS). Time allocation is essential if we are to know where our academic staff effort is being directed, and to allow us to plan how the costs can be funded. 

Academics are randomly picked and asked to take part for one week of every academic year (October-September) and you will be picked at some point before the end of this academic year. The data collection is done mainly on line with a secure web-site for making returns (although we do accept hard copies by post or email). The web site is open for 8 weeks, for submissions and there is an automatic reminder system that goes out if a return has not been received or contact made with the office, letters/reminders are sent at regular intervals from 2 weeks after the collection date to the day after the collection is closed. A letter is also sent to the departmental administrators and Heads of departments as you may be absent and if we are told the reason we will accept this as your return. All correspondence is done by email except for the pin letter.

We understand that not all weeks are going to be typical University weeks, because of annual holidays, weeks such as Christmas, Easter and other university closures including "0" weeks. We do in fact receive returns from persons (who perhaps do not celebrate Christmas and other Holidays when Offices are closed) who have been carrying out Research, Clinical work, Teaching preparatory work and attendance at conferences abroad during Public holidays and do therefore make returns of hours worked. 

More information can be found on our web-site www.admin.ox.ac.uk/finance/trac
Mrs S E Pedersen

Administrative Assistant
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